
 

 

ARMSTRONG’S WOODS OF TERROR 

 

On October 18th, 2019, The Haunt Rater crew visited Armstrong’s Woods of 
Terror in Port Royal Pennsylvania. Armstrong’s is a non-profit haunt and 
donates proceeds to the local 4-H club. All of the actors are volunteers and 
absolutely love scaring people!  When you’re driving down Route 75 in Port 
Royal you may ask yourself, “Where the heck is this place?” or “Am I going the 
right way?”, but rest assure you will find it. They have a large sign along 75 that 
is lit up just for you! Turn onto the road and travel approx. ¾ to 1 mile and the 
haunt will be on your right. 

You start off by hopping on a wagon that takes you to the “Pitch Black Corn 
Maze”. There is no lighting, no guidelines, but plenty of scares! Beware of the 
Children of the Corn! Move quickly before these creatures of the corn snatch 
you up and you are never heard from again. The Haunt Rater crew on this night 
had 3 GROWN men. There is no possible way these kids are going to scare 
us…Wrong! Some of them got us twice.  

If you make it out of the corn alive, or without messing your pants, you will 
come to the entrance of The Trail of Terror. You’re greeted by a not so 
friendly face who assures you that you are just a guest and you will not be 
harmed. “HAHA”, is what we hear as we walk away. As you make your way 
through the trail, creatures, ghosts and monsters jump out and give you a scare 
you won’t forget. When you finally make it to the end, or should I say if you 
make it, the hay wagon is waiting to take you back to your vehicle.  

We made it through Armstrong’s Woods of Terror! Umm…Why is the tractor 
slowing down? We are pulling over now. The tractor shuts down. Creepy 
carnival music starts playing…CLOWNS!! The clowns come at us left and right. 
If you’re a clown fan like me then, you will absolutely love these clowns. They 
are great actors and some of the scariest clowns that I have seen.  



 

 

 

As a Charity Haunt, Armstrong’s Woods of Terror does a great job in using 
parents and youth alike to provide the best scares. Actors were well placed 
throughout the attraction and provided great entertainment. We recommend 
visiting them and showing support as proceeds go to help the local 4-H 
organization. Great job to all involved! 
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